
“Lessons are calming for me because I find using computers 

relaxing. I am enjoying using kidztype to learn how to type fast at the 

moment.” (Jaylen in Lynx)



Our History

At Holy Trinity, we have invested time and resources 
into relaunching our Computing provision in 2021. We 
have started using a new curriculum and have 
enough computers for all of the children in a class in 
KS1 and in KS2.

The Covid 19 pandemic has raised the profile of 
computing because we relied heavily on them during 
the two school lockdowns. The second lockdown was 
particularly successful, using Google Classroom to 
teach and feedback.
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Intent

To provide a computing curriculum which 
offers each student the opportunity to build 
confidence in using computers for a variety 
of tasks. 

We have selected teachcomputing.org’s 
fantastic scheme of work, put together by 
the National Centre for Computing Education 
and funded by the DfE.
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Implementation

Each lesson is fully-resourced, 
clearly explained and leads on 
from prior-learning. 

The syllabus is interesting and 
varied and has been a big hit 
with the children.
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Implementation

The scheme of work is user-friendly for 
teachers, who can quickly assess the topics 
that they need to cover and those that they 
have covered already.
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Implementation

We have made a massive investment in new 
hardware at Holy Trinity in 2021. We have 
enough Ipads and laptops, in each key stage, 
for a full class to have one computer each to 
use during computing lessons.  This 
availability also means that there are slots 
available each day for classes to book out 
hardware for use in other lessons, such as art, 
science, history or literacy.
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“The lessons will help me when I go to secondary school. 

I know how to research on the internet. It is really helpful.”

(Nodrika in Tiger)



Implementation

We are supported by weekly visits from our 
excellent Computing consultant, Phil.

Phil is pictured setting up one of our new 
laptops. These are kept in cabinets, on charge, 
so that they can be wheeled to classes for each 
child to have their own computer to use.

Each class has their own set of six Ipads which 
are utilised for a variety of uses each day.
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Implementation

We have started a new project called Digital 
Leadership, which is run by Childnet. This is a 
course involving one child from each Year 2 and 
KS2 class. 

Participants are being trained in the use of 
computer hardware and programs with ‘safe 
and responsible use’  as the underlying principle.
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Impact

Safe and responsible use of the internet is a 
theme that runs through our computing and 
PSHE curriculums. We were proud to support 
Safer Internet Day each year.
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The winning-entry was 
featured on our school 
website and Twitter 
account.

Last year the children produced short 
information videos on the subject. In prior 
years we ran a poster competition.
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The children were learning at home in February when Safer 

Internet Day 2021 was held. The children showed an excellent 

understanding of the issues and steps that they can take to stay 

safe on-line. 

In 2022 the children worked in small groups to create ‘public 

information film’ using their class Ipads.



Increasing parents’ and carers’ 
understanding of the issues.

Internet safety tips are posted weekly as part of 
our Newsletter. These are adapted from advise 
disseminated by our e-safety advisor through 
Online Safety Weekly Updates.
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